SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MILDRED GREEN ROOM, BABYLON STUDENT CENTER, AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

OCTOBER 19, 2006

The meeting was held on Thursday, October 19, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in the Mildred Green Room of the Babylon Student Center, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.

Present:

William D. Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary




Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee
John Kominicki


Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee






Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



Charles K. Stein


V.P. for Business & Fin. Affairs


James Canniff



V.P. for Academic Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate Vice President for Campus Affairs



Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:
David Ochoa



Trustee


Frank C. Trotta


Trustee


Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative, County Executive’s Office

Tom Cunningham
Representative, County Budget Review Office

Fran Siems
Legislative Aide, Presiding Officer Lindsay’s Office

* * * * * * * * * *
The minutes of the September 14, 2006 Board of Directors meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * *         

James Canniff, Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs, presented the Association finance report.  He stated that the Association was on target for Fall 2006 in terms of fees collected for all three campuses.  Vice President Canniff also indicated that he would be providing the Directors with documentation at a future meeting on Association financials and activities.

Vice President Canniff briefly discussed the Long Island Shakespeare Festival, indicating the program was on hold for now and that Stony Brook University had expressed some interest in the name or a joint program.  He also discussed the Kid’s Cottage, which is on target for Fall 2006.   Vice President Canniff noted that, despite financial concerns, the Kid’s Cottage offered other benefits to the College community in terms of internships for our Early Childhood Education, Occupational Therapy and Psychology Programs, as well as the high level of service it provides to the children who are enrolled.

* * * * * * * * * *

The Board of Directors meeting was adjourned.

* * * * * * * * * *









Respectfully submitted,









George Kane









Secretary









Board of Directors

